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The Beechfield Centre, including the Parish Council Offices was closed on Friday, 
20th March 2020 due to the threat of Covid-19. The Government has not, as yet, 
issued concrete guidance for the re-opening of Community Centres, unless there is a 
pre-school/playground that uses the facilities. We do not have this kind of hirer. 
 
All hirers have been contacted to ascertain whether they would be interested in 
returning to The Beechfield Centre from early July, if the Government changes the 
guidance. The Council does need to consider the financial viability of opening as 
there will be increased cleaning and utility costs.  
 
The only responses received from hirers are below: 
 

If the Government changes the 1m rule, then yes. 2m would mean that it wouldn’t be 
worth doing the classes. 

 

Tarka Quilters will feel ready until at least September because as a sewing group we 
sit fairly close together. 

 

Due to the hall being small, I will only be able to have a max amount of people in 
class. I, however, still want to use the premises in the future on the same day and 
time when the laws and restrictions have relaxed even further. 

 

Let’s Talk Fremington clients, all of those that I spoke to approx. 8 of 12, said they 

would be happy to return as long as social distancing was maintained.  

 

RECCOMENDATION: To postpone any opening of The Beechfield Centre at 

present and assess the situation at the next Parks and Playing Fields Committee 

meeting at the end of July with an aim to re-open from 3rd August 2020.  During this 

time, the Deputy Executive Officer work on the documentation and measures to be 

put in place to ensure a safe environment for all and to limit the risk to the public and 

staff. 

 










